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RB Rail AS presents following answers to the questions received from the interested
suppliers until 14 September 2020:

Nr.

Questions

Answers

1

We strongly urge RB Rail AS to remove the
deductible requirement in article 10.9 (not more
than 2,900 EUR) or raise it to 135,000 EUR, which
is standard for big consultancy companies’ Pl
Insurances.

Procurement commission understands that
market participants depending on its size,
country, financial and other parameters
may have different conditions of
professional insurance and in particular
standard amount of  deductibles.
Considering risk and scope of RAMS services
Procurement commission believe that
defined amount of deductible is reasonable
and adequate. Thus, requirements of Clause
109. of Draft Agreement remains
unchanged.

With regard to the subject competition with ID
no. RBR 2020/12, | would appreciate if you could
please provide the following clarification:

1) Regulations, Paragraphs 18.1 Verification
of Technical Proposals

‘It is indicated that “Technical Proposals should
not exceed 20 pages on A4 paper and the font
size for general text parts shall not be less than
| approximately size 10 in a well readable and
| recognisable font type”.

We kindly request to permit just a few A3
paper formats (around 3 pages maximum) within
the 20 pages of the Technical Proposal. In this
way, we could include organization charts, work

schedules, etc. in a better readable format.

Hereby Procurement Commission explains
that Technical proposal formatting is
defined as A4. Considering that all proposals
will be submitted electronically there is no
need for A3 format, since it is possible use
zoom function.

Thus, Section 18.1 of Regulations remains
unchanged.

Sincerely,

Procurement commission chairperson

N.Vjatkina




